
LARKY FA

Larry Fast probably doesn't 
need much of an introduction to 
Polyphony readers, as he has con
sistently been in the forefront of 
musical electronics. His solo 
albums under the "Synergy" name, 
his daring work with Peter Gabri
el, and his many sessions with 
artists as diverse as Foreigner, 
Hall and Oates, and Joan Armatrad- 
ing have established him as a com
mercial and artistic force in the 
field of synthesis. As if that 
wasn't enough, he has recently 
branched out into film scoring and 
video production.

Larry brings a very profes
sional attitude to his music, but 
anyone who takes Larry's music too 
seriously would be missing a lot 
of what makes him tick. Those who 
feel his Synergy albums have, on 
occasion, tended towards excess 
would probably feel differently 
upon meeting Larry in person; his 
sound is not the product of trying 
to impress anybody, but rather, 
the result of what happens when 
you turn someone with his level of 
excitement and enthusiasm loose in 
the studio and impose few —  if 
any —  commercial restraints.

Yet there is more than one 
musical attitude to Larry Fast. 
On his work with Gabriel, for 
example, Larry is always extremely 
tasteful and supportive —  almost 
underplayed. In fact, the more 
you get to know Larry, the more 
you recognize that there are many 
facets to his personality, and 
that any given piece of his work 
is only one glimpse of a larger 
whole. In this interview —  the 
first full-length interview with 
Larry in several years —  he talks 
at length about the diverse ele
ments that make up his musical 
personality and style.

Interviewed by 

Craig Anderton

f t ’# very nive to record at home

CA: How did you get from being a 
college student to working with 
Peter Gabriel?
LF: I was working in college 
radio, which naturally put me in 
contact with the record business. 
The connections that existed from 
the college radio days and the 
outgrowths of those connections 
helped lead to the Synergy albums, 
which led me to Gabriel.
CA: What exactly do you mean by 
connections?
LF: In those days, the people who 
were just starting out at record 
companies were generally put in 
college radio promotion depart
ments. Many of them moved up
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within their companies to posi
tions in talent acquisition and A 
& R, and are now the people I deal 
with when I work as a session 
musician with acts on their la
bels. Basically, a sort of "old 
boy" network was established back 
then between the eager people 
trying to get into the record 
industry on the performing side, 
like me, and those that had just 
entered it on the promotion side. 
I ended up signing with one of the 
young hungry companies —  JEM re
cords —  and they released the 
first Synergy album on their Pass
port label.

f  had been working in an elee- 
ironies eompang and doing 
musie on the side ... gradually 
the musie beeame a more and 
more important part of mg life.

The reason why connections 
are important is that people very 
rarely get signed from sending 
tapes to companies; since I was 
already a bit known within the 
industry, instead of having to go 
through the whole bit of submit
ting demos there were specific 
people to whom I could say "here, 
I've got some tapes of what I've 
been doing —  would you care to 
have a listen?" Even signing for 
the first album didn't change my 
life overnight or anything; I had 
been working in an electronics 
company and doing the music on the 
side, and gradually, the music 
became a more and more important 
part of my life.
CA: What kind of electronics
company did you work for?
LF: An importer of Japanese manu-
f a c t u r e d  goods for chain 
stores...stereo equipment, that 
kind of thing. I worked for them 
during summers while in high 
school, through college, and then 
after graduating from college 
lived off the job whil? preparing 
the Synergy project.
CA: I'm sure that will encourage
some people...
LF: ...and probably discourage
others! It doesn't really happen 
that you're playing in a bar with 
a hard working band, and the re
cord company guy comes in and sees 
you, and says "This is going to 
change the world, we'll sign you 
on the spot". It just doesn't 
happen like that. There are chan
nels of power that flow in the 
record industry, and knowing how

those work is more important. The 
art will always be there —  that 
happens independent of business. 
The business is about distributing 
that art.
CA: When did you feel secure
enough in your musical career to 
leave your job?
LF: The funny, thing is that I
never formally resigned. I took a 
leave of absence to do the first 
Synergy album, and then over a 
period of time I began taking more 
lengthy leaves, and worked things 
down to a very part time position. 
It was a gradual drifting out of 
one money making venture into 
another as the new one was able to 
take up the slack. As the first 
royalties started coming in from 
Synergy, I found I could start 
living off my music.
CA: When did you record the first
Synergy album?
LF: It was begun right at the
beginning of 1975 and released 
about six months later.
CA: It was recorded with pretty
minimal equipment, wasn't it?
LF: Yes, especially by today's
standards.
CA: How did the album do initial
ly?
LF: Pretty well —  it got up to
number 60 on the Billboard charts. 
This was a little bit better then 
I expected, since I was pretty 
cynical about the way the record 
industry power structure operated. 
I was definitely surprised it did 
as well as it did.
CA: To what do you attribute
that?
LF: It's hard to say but (laughs)
it was probably due to good promo
tion.
CA: Where you playing live at
that point to promote the album? 
LF: No, it was mostly interviews
along with radio station visits 
with promotion people. Also, 
shortly after the album was re
leased, but before the promotion 
really got going, I went to France 
to work with Nektar on their "Re
cycled" album. They were just 
coming off the top 20 in 1974, so 
there was also the added connec
tion there, and we were sort of 
promoting each other as they were 
just beginning their touring ca
reer in the U.S.
CA: Did you tour with them?
LF: I did my first touring in
1976 with Nektar to promote their 
album, and we worked out a cross
promotion where the Synergy albums 
were the play-in/play-out music.

Their light show also displayed 
Synergy graphics, which was pretty 
blatant advertising but it worked. 
CA: Did you like touring?
LF: Oh yeah, even if it wasn't my 
music.
CA: After completing the second 
Synergy album in 1976, you met 
Peter Gabriel. How did that come 
about?
LF: Again, a variety of connec
tions. First, Passport was han
dling Brand X and some of the 
other Genesis spin-off material. 
Second, Bob Ezrin, who was produc
ing Peter's first album, was 
friends with one of the main 
equipment suppliers for House of 
Music studios, and I was rapidly 
becoming part of that organiza
tion. Also, I had a growing repu
tation in electronic music and 
Peter was aware of that. We had 
an exploratory meeting as he was 
preparing production on the album, 
and hit it off right away. Never 
looked back —  we're still doing 
it.
CA: What is your exact function 
with Gabriel?
LF: Actually, it's a very hard 
thing to put a handle on. In the 
shows, I'm really just one of the 
members of the band. Peter's 
style of music is heavily based in 
electronics so I do have a rather 
important role, but not necessari
ly any more important than any of 
the other players. When record
ing, Peter's got a very good elec
tronic mind and is well-grounded 
in many electronic techniques; I 
guess what I bring to the process 
is some additional experience in 
electronics. I'll give a second 
opinion, or sometimes, a first 
opinion to which he can give a 
second opinion. There is also an 
element of production in what I do 
—  my credits, on the last two 
albums have been for electronic 
production, which covers anything 
from processing the sound of con
ventional instruments to patching 
a synthesizer.
CA: Did you have any influence in 
getting Gabriel to his more rhyth- 
mic/ethnic musical orientation?
LF: Well, Peter was beginning to 
make noises about working with a 
drum machine —  the kind of drum 
machine where you could pattern 
the sounds yourself. At the time 
there really wasn't anything like 
that except for the PAIA drum box, 
so I put Peter in touch with one 
of those machines. That lead to a 
lot of the rhythms that showed up
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on the third album, especially 
"Biko"; subsequently, machines 
like the Linn appeared and Peter 
moved on to those more sophisti
cated devices. But the PAIA drum 
box was the real genesis of 
Peter's interest is new rhythms. 
It led to a whole approach to 
writing.
CA: I noticed that the band is
heavily into wireless technology. 
Did you have any input into that? 
LF: Well, we all kick ideas
around —  whoever thinks of some
thing will mention it. I believe 
the wireless was Peter's idea.
CA: So the band is pretty much a
free, give and take situation?
LF: Yeah. It really is. Peter's
the focus of it, but the whole 
package is closer to a true band 
situation. In comparison to peo
ple that I know who work with 
other acts —  such as David Bowie 
or others —  we are a more of a 
democratic band.
CA: Do you think that's the way
to go?
LF: I think it depends on the
artist. For the Peter Gabriel 
Band the democratic approach makes 
the the best use of everybody's 
talents. Then again, we all have 
fairly significant careers outside 
of the Peter Gabriel Band —  Tony 
Levin (bass) also plays in King 
Crimson, and we all do lots of 
session work for other people. 
Besides, Peter is one of the easi
est people to get along with. 
He's got very definite ideas, and 
he gets stubborn about them some
times, but he's very open to new 
thinking. You couldn't ask for 
somebody better to work with.
CA: What kind of equipment have
you been using on the current 
Gabriel tour?
LF: The big showpiece is the
Fairlight, but I'm also using a 
Memorymoog and Prophet-5. Hope
fully sometime during the tour 
they will be retro-fitted with 
MIDI interfaces. (See the June 
1983 issue of Polyphony for more 
on MIDI -- Ed.) I'm really look
ing forward to MIDI because both 
the Memorymoog and Prophet-5 are 
strong in different areas due to 
slightly different design ap
proaches, and I want to be able to 
blend them in an intelligent sort 
of way. I had been using the PAIA

i 'm  really laakiny forward la 
M iiH  ... i  want la be able la 
blend (m y ins!rumenIs/ in an 
inlelliyent sari af way.

The Fairliyhl is no! ju s ! a biy 
Mellalran .

8700 computer as a sequencer, but 
now I have a Moog Source —  it has 
battery back-up on the sequencer 
memory, which makes it much easier 
for the crew to set up every day. 
The more complicated sequencing is 
done on the Fairlight.
CA: What is the Fairlight's main
function?
LF: I use it on about half the
songs, primarily for stored sounds 
and manipulated stored sounds. I 
do a lot of sampling (digitizing 
and storing) of sounds, but very 
few of the sampled things are left 
as is. They're manipulated on 
"Page and other related pages 
within the Fairlight operating 
system, so they don't really re
semble the sounds that were stored 
originally. The Fairlight is not 
just a big Mellotron.
CA: Is the Fairlight reliable?
Does it hold up on the road?
LF: It's been remarkable. Only
once did we ever think we had a 
serious problem with it; it turned 
out that the power in the hall was 
very low, about 94 Volts, and the 
Fairlight was the first instrument 
to show any symptoms. The elec
tricians tried to jury-rig the 
electrical system to make it work, 
but it still failed about two- 
thirds of the way through the 
show. The voltage dropped down to 
about 80 Volts, and just about 
everything packed up at that point 
—  the lights and all the synthe
sizers, except, surprisingly 
enough, for the Memorymoog. I 
don't know how it survived so 
well. Luckily the low power 
didn't do any permanent damage to 
anything.
CA: Are power problems common
enough that you have to use de
vices such as uninterruptible pow
er sources?
LF: They sure help. It's a lit
tle better nowadays thanks to 
battery back-up instruments; it 
used to be a little dangerous when 
you could only load memory from 
data cassettes, because if the 
power went down, you had to re
load everything and start over.
CA: What kind of signal proces
sors do you use?
LF: I've got a rack of proces
sors, including an old MXR graphic 
equalizer; Delta Lab DL-2 acoustic 
computer with one extra memory 
module in it; an old Eventide 
Harmonizertm which is nasty, dis

torted and hissy but still sounds 
great; and a Roland Dimension D, 
which I like because it adds a 
very subtle effect. It doesn't 
hit you over the head with its 
phasing and flanging...it's good 
for synthesized ambience. Final
ly, there's a little mixer panel 
and a bus routing structure that I 
designed. On stage I add my own 
effects to the instruments, and 
then send the stereo submix down 
to the main house mixer.
CA: You mentioned a couple of 
devices you made yourself. Do you 
do much custom building?
LF: Yes, quite a bit. With the 
Moog modular system —  which 
doesn't tour anymore because it's 
not as practical these days as 
some of the other things —  I went 
so far as to order one of the Moog 
housings with a whole bunch of 
blank panels, and built several 
modules to supplement the commer
cially manufactured items.

i  yrarilaled toward eleelranie 
masie in llie first plaee beeanse 
af my haekyraand as a tinkerer. 
bobby is! and yenera! eleelranie 
weirda.

CA: How did you get into build
ing? Was that an outgrowth of the 
music, or was necessity the mother 
of invention?
LF: A little bit of both, actual
ly. I think I gravitated toward 
electronic music in the first 
place because of my background as 
a tinkerer, hobbyist, and general 
electronic weirdo. It's hard to 
say whether music or electronics 
is the dominant interest —  I have 
very strong feelings for both.
CA: Do you think that it's impor
tant for musicians to be able to 
do their own building, and other
wise develop some electronic 
"chops"?
LF: No, I actually think that 
understanding computers is going 
to be more important. I find I've 
been doing less and less hardware 
customizing or building things 
like delays, trigger delays, and 
all of that. Rather than imple
ment hardware changes in analog, 
it's easier to do software changes 
in a digital synthesizer, provid
ing of course that you can get 
into the system.

ttalher than implement hard
ware ehanyes in analay, it's 
easier la da software ehanyes 
in a diyHa! synthesizer.
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Moog modular system -- which 
doesn't tour anymore because it's 
not as practical these days as 
some of the other things -- I went 
so far as to order one of the Moog 
housings with a whole bunch of 
blank panels, and built several 
modules to supplement the commer
cially manufactured items. 

I gr1n·it11t1•1I ,,,,,.,.,.,, 1•l1•1•t,•,,11i1• 
nu1si1• in ti,,. fin,I ,,,,.,.,, 1,,..,.,,.,.~,• 
flfm11 h111•1,,1,.,u1n1l 11.~ 111;111.,,,.,,, .. 
lmhl,gi11111nd ,,,,,.,,,.,., el1•1•l1·11ni,• 
1reirdfl. 

CA: How did you get into build
ing? Was that an outgrowth of the 
music, or was necessity the mother 
of invention? 
LI!': A little bit of both, actual
ly. I think I gravitated toward 
electronic music in the first 
place because of my background as 
a tinkerer, hobbyist, and general 
electronic weirdo. It's hard to 
say whether music or electronics 
is the dominant interest -- I have 
very strong feelings for both. 
CA: Do you think that it's impor
tant for musicians to be able to 
do their own building, and other
wise develop some electronic 
"chops"? 
LF: No, I actually think that 
understanding computers is going 
to be more important. I find I've 
been doing less and less hardware 
customizing or building things 
like delays, trigger delays, and 
all of that. Rather than imple
ment hardware changes in analog, 
it's easier to do software changes 
in a digital synthesizer, provid
ing of course that you can get 
into the system. 

R11lhPr th11n in1plem1•nt htu•d· 
w11re l'h11ng1•s in 11nal,,g. ;,·,, 
easier to dt1 st1ft1rare ,.hanges 
in a difJil11I sgnthesizt>r. 
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CA: How did you get your computer
programming expertise?
LF: In college. I was probably
the only history major taking 
electives in engineering and com
puters. I got through BASIC and 
FORTRAN in the early seventies, 
but when single chip micros became 
available they were ideal for what 
I wanted to do. Since higher 
level programming did not exist 
for the early micros, I was forced 
to learn machine code on one spe
cific processor. That forced me 
to get good at programming, and 
everything else was easy after 
that.
CA: Are you pretty much in favor
of the trend towards computerized 
instruments, or do you think it's 
taking things too far away from 
the human element to have elec
tronic drum machines and similar 
devices?
LF: Pretty much in favor, as long
as the musicians using this stuff 
are still able to maintain good 
artistic taste about what they're 
doing. I can't really fault the 
machinery if it's used in an un- 
tasteful manner.
CA: Despite the fact that digital
drums are pretty trendy right now, 
it seems to me that analog drum 
sounds still have lots of poten
tial. For example, you get some 
good synthetic analog drum sounds 
on the Synergy albums, particular
ly on the cut "Alien Earth" from 
the Jupiter Menace soundtrack. To 
what do you attribute the quality
of these drum sounds?
LF: To tell you the truth, I
don't really know. The sounds are 
all patched up, primarily with 
Moog modular equipment. There's 
nothing there that hasn't existed 
commercially since 1967, so there 
are no "secrets" or anything. It 
takes a little bit of work 
precise tuning, careful filter 
settings, and careful approaches 
to envelope control or whatever 
but nothing that couldn't be done 
with an off-the-shelf minimoog.
CA: There's no special filtering
or anything?
LF: Well, I will go overboard on
the EQ and bang the bottom end way 
up, and perhaps put a little extra 
top end on the sound to catch some 
of the strike tone but there's 
nothing mysterious about the 
sounds. They're just made out of 
noise and LFOs.
CA: Do you synthesize the various
sound components of the drum se
parately —  like synthesizing the 
strike tone separately from the 
shell tone?

LF: Yes. Interestingly enough,
there was an article in Polyphony 
a few issues back (the "Snare+", 
by Thomas Henry —  Ed.), and I was 
very surprised to see a lot of the 
techniques that I use covered in 
there.
CA: Let's talk a bit about you
and the studio. How is your home 
studio set up, and what role does 
it play in developing your music? 
LF: The home studio is more a
part of Synergy than anything 
else. It's pretty well-equipped, 
and has an MCI one-inch/8 track 
recorder with dbx that can put out 
master quality tapes. There are 
lots of tables an.d shelves in the 
room, and all the equipment is 
ready to go at all times —  which 
I find to be a great way for me to 
work out compositionally. Every
thing is in one place, so I can 
work out my ideas, get pieces 
started on tape, and in some 
cases, complete them on the 8 
track or be ready to do a 24 track 
transfer that will be studio qual
ity.

it 's  very niee to record at home.

CA: Why don't you just start out
with 24 ̂ track from the beginning? 
LF: For one thing, it's very nice
to record at home. The nearest 24 
tracks are at House of Music, 
which is a twenty minute drive and 
besides, I would have to work 
around other clients. At home I 
don't even have to take the tape 
off the machine. Another aspect 
is that two-inch 24 track tape 
shuttles rather slowly compared to 
one-inch tape, which eats up a lot 
of time.
CA: Since you do touring, studio
work, and film scoring, which do 
you like to do best?
LF: It's hard to say. Live per
formance is exciting, what with 
travelling and touring; it's fun, 
and I really enjoy it, but you 
can't explore new areas when 
you're on the road. You can ex
plore slightly new arrangements on 
a given night, but you're doing 
pretty much the same thing over 
and over and over again, which 
limits your musical and intellec
tual growth. With session work, 
you're a little bit more at the 
whim of the producer or the art
ist, and have to give them what 
they want. Sometimes, if they're 
real good about it, they'll listen 
to what you have to say —  but in 
any case "the client is always 
right".

CA: What's the status of "The
Jupiter Menace" soundtrack you 
completed some time ago?
LF: It's in limbo. VHS and BETA
cassette versions of the movie 
have been released domestically, 
but they're not being promoted. 
As for theatrical release, I've 
heard so many mythological dates 
about when the movie is supposed 
to actually hit the streets that I 
have no real idea when it's coming 
out.
CA: Do you enjoy film scoring
work?
LF: I found it to be quite a
challenge, but a very enjoyable 
challenge. You're working with 
some pretty severe constraints on 
time, musical styles, timing cue6, 
and all the other things that have 
to do with making a movie -- as 
well as the more common problems 
associated with making a record. 
Yet these constraints also force 
you to focus on what you're doing, 
and be very precise.
CA: Will it get to the point
where people would buy a Synergy 
video cassette instead of a Syner
gy album?
LF: That's a possibility, because
I've been dabbling with video 
editing and shooting, and I've 
done still photography for years. 
I have my own darkroom and the 
visual arts have interested me for 
a long time. I think I do have a 
good sense of visual imagery, but 
this is something I'm still work
ing on and I wouldn't subject 
anybody in the public to it until 
I feel it's right.
CA: What else lies in your fu
ture?
LF: The immediate future is a lot
of touring, since we haven't 
toured Europe or England or any of 
Peter's major markets since 1980 
and that's not fair to the public. 
In the more distant future, there 
will be more Synergy albums as 
well as film and video sound 
tracks. And there will be con
tinued exploration at the techni
cal level, especially digital 
electronic sound and use of compu
ters .
CA: What are your interests out
side of music?
LF: Well, having a degree in
history ties me into political 
science and governmental struc
tures. I'm very interested in 
current events.
CA: Will those interests show up
more in your music, or do you tend 
to keep music and politics sepa
rate?
LF: The connections probably
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CA: How did you get your computer 
programming expertise? 
LP: In college. I was probably 
the only history major taking 
electives in engineering and com
puters. I got through BASIC and 
FORTRAN in the early seventies, 
but when single chip micros became 
available they were ideal for what 
I wanted to do. Since higher 
level programming did not exist 
for the early micros, I was forced 
to learn machine code on one spe
cific processor. That forced me 
to get good at programming, and 
everything else was easy after 
that. 
CA: Are you pretty much in favor 
of the trend towards computerized 
instruments, or do you think it's 
taking things too far away from 
the human element to have elec
tronic drum machines and similar 
devices? 
LP: Pretty much in favor, as long 
as the musicians using this stuff 
are still able to maintain good 
artistic taste about what they're 
doing. I can't really fault the 
machinery if it's used in an un
tasteful manner. 
CA: Despite the fact that digital 
drums are pretty trendy right now, 
it seems to me that analog drum 
sounds still have lots of poten
tial. For example, you get some 
good synthetic analog drum sounds 
on the Synergy albums, particular
ly on the cut "Alien Earth" from 
the Jupiter Menace soundtrack. To 
what do you attribute the quality 

of these drum sounds? 
LP: To tell you the truth, I 
don't really know. The sounds are 
all patched up, primarily with 
Moog modular equipment. There's 
nothing there that hasn't existed 
commercially since 1967, so there 
are no "secrets" or anything. It 
takes a little bit of work -
precise tuning, careful filter 
settings, and careful approaches 
to envelope control or whatever -
but nothing that couldn't be done 
with an off-the-shelf minimoog. 
CA: There's no special filtering 
or anything? 
LP: Well, I will go overboard on 
the EQ and bang the bottom end way 
up, and perhaps put a little extra 
top end on the sound to catch some 
of the strike tone but there's 
nothing mysterious about the 
sounds. They're just made out of 
noise and LFOs. 
CA: Do you synthesize the various 
sound components of the drum se
parately -- like synthesizing the 
strike tone separately from the 
shell tone? 

LP: Yes. Interestingly enough, 
there was an article in Polyphony 
a few issues back (the "Snare+", 
by Thomas Henry -- Ed.), and I was 
very surprised to see a lot of the 
techniques that I use covered in 
there. 
CA: Let's talk a bit about you 
and the studio. How is your home 
studio set up, and what role does 
it play in developing your music? 
LP: The home studio is more a 
part of Synergy than anything 
else. It's pretty well-equipped, 
and has an MCI one-inch/8 track 
recorder with dbx that can put out 
master quality tapes. There are 
lots of tables an_d shelves in the 
room, and all the equipment is 
ready to go at all times -- which 
I find to be a great way for me to 
work out compositionally. Every
thing is in one place, so I can 
work out my ideas, get pieces 
started on tape, and in some 
cases, complete them on the 8 
track or be ready to do a 24 track 
transfer that will be studio qual
ity. 

lt"s very niee to re~ord at home. 

CA: Why don't you just start out 
with 24 _track from the beginning? 
LP: For one thing, it's very nice 
to record at home. The nearest 24 
tracks are at House of Music, 
which is a twenty minute drive and 
bes ides, I would have to work 
around other clients. At home I 
don't even have to take the tape 
off the machine. Another aspect 
is that two-inch 24 track tape 
shuttles rather slowly compared to 
one-inch tape, which eats up a lot 
of time. 
CA: Since you do touring, studio 
work, and film scoring, which do 
you like to do best? 
LF: It's hard to say. Live per
formance is exciting, what with 
travelling and touring; it's fun, 
and I really enjoy it, but you 
can't explore new areas when 
you're on the road. You can ex
plore slightly new arrangements on 
a given night, but you're doing 
pretty much the same thing over 
and over and over again, which 
limits your musical and intellec
tual growth. With session work, 
you're a little bit more at the 
whim of the producer or the art
ist, and have to give them what 
they want. Sometimes, if they're 
real good about it, they'll listen 
to what you have to say -- but in 
any case "the client is always 
right". 

CA: What's the status of "The 
Jupiter Menace" soundtrack you 
completed some time ago? 
LF: It's in limbo. VHS and BETA 
cassette versions of the movie 
have been released domestically, 
but they're not being promoted. 
As for theatrical release, I've 
heard so many mythological dates 
about when the movie is supposed 
to actually hit the streets that I 
have no real idea when it's coming 
out. 
CA: Do you enjoy film scoring 
work? 

LF: I found it to be quite a 
challenge, but a very enjoyable 
challenge. You're working with 
some pretty severe constraints on 
time, musical styles, timing cues, 
and all the other things that have 
to do with making a movie -- as 
well as the more common problems 
associated with making a record. 
Yet these constraints also force 
you to focus on what you're doing, 
and be very precise. 
CA: Will it get to the point 
where people would buy a Synergy 
video cassette instead of a Syner
gy album? 
LP: That's a possibility, because 
I've been dabbling with video 
editing and shooting, and I've 
done still photography for years. 
I have my own darkroom and the 
visual arts have interested me for 
a long time. I think I do have a 
good sense of visual imagery, but 
this is something I'm still work
ing on and I wouldn't subject 
anybody in the public to it until 
I feel it's right. 
CA: What else lies in your fu
ture? 
LP: The immediate future is a lot 
of touring, since we haven't 
toured Europe or England or any of 
Peter's major markets since 1980 
and that's not fair to the public. 
In the more distant future, there 
will be more Synergy albums as 
well as film and video sound 
tracks. And there will be con
tinued exploration at the techni
cal level, especially digital 
electronic sound and use of compu
ters. 
CA: What are your interests out
side of music? 
LP: Well, having a degree in 
history ties me into political 
science and governmental struc
tures. I'm very interested in 
current events. 
CA: Will those interests show up 
more in your music, or do you tend 
to keep music and politics sepa
rate? 
LP: The connections probably 
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exist on a very subliminal level, 
but I think they're kind of sepa
rate entities for me. I don't 
think I'd end up putting even 
strong political feelings into a 
song. I think I'd make a better 
political writer or pamphleteer; I 
feel that would make a stronger 
impact than simply putting things 
to music.
CA: One last question. Is music
a diversion, or escape, for you, 
or are you driven to make mu
sic...almost like a biological 
need?
LF: It's a pretty strong need.
Music is something that has been

with me for as long as I can re
member, and has always been very 
important in my life. I'm not 
sure know what the physical mani
festations would be if I ever had 
to "withdraw" from making music, 
but I'm sure they would be pretty 
severe.

/’m not sure 1 know what the 
physical manifestations 
would be if 1 ever hud to 
66withdraw99 from making 
music, but I 'm  sure they would 
be pretty severe.

re-view
continued from page 6

Steve Roach N o w  (cassette). 
Steve Roach was a writer for Syn
apse and a member of Moebius, 
their house band. Aside from a 
track on "Music for the 21st Cen
tury" (reviewed May/Aug '82), this 
is his first solo release. Track 
two is a real nice free-form ring- 
modulator piece, track four has 
some lovely voice-like synthesis 
over very ethnic-sounding elec
tronic percussion, and track five 
is backwards sax and flute which 
somehow manages to sound surpris
ingly unhackneyed. The other 
three tracks are improvised solo
ing over a rhythmic background of 
the sort made famous by T. Dream, 
Klaus Schulze, Michael Hoenig, 
Michael Garrison, and many others. 
Even these tracks are extremely 
well done, with imagination and 
taste. An auspicious debut. $7 
from Eurock Distributing, PO Box 
4141, Torrance, CA 90510.

Various International Friendship
(Syncord 002). From Italy, Den
mark, Holland, U.S.A., Germany, 
and Japan, a diverse sampler on 
Rudiger Lorenz's label. One track 
by Rudiger, some minor involvement 
by Conrad Schnitzler, and it is 
not, shall we say, dance music. 
Also from Eurock Distribution.

Peter Baumann Strangers in the
Night (CBS 38903). A new ap
proach for new times —  gone for
ever are the dramatic instrumen
tals of the first two solos. Vo
cal i s t / c o-wr i t er Eli Holland 
brings a much more polished sound 
than on "Repeat Repeat" (panned 
Sep/Oct '82). I miss the old 
stuff, but this album's really 
pretty nice —  and yes, the title 
track really is the old Sinatra 
vehicle.
Jon Hassell Aka/Darbari/Java 
(Editions E.G. 31). "Aka/Darba- 
ri/Java" is a proposal for 'cof
fee-colored' classical music of 
the future —  both in terms of 
adoption of entirely new modes of 
structural organization and in 
terms of an expansion of the 'al
lowable' musical vocabulary in 
which one may speak". Not appre
ciably different from his other 
records, but that's fine with me.

continued on page 28
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Electro-Harmonix 
Digital Delay

V I The new Electro-Harmonix Digital Delay is the 
first offering by the newly reorganized E-H, and if 
they continue in this vein, the company will really 

' give the Japanese something to worry about.
First of all, this is the smallest long delay unit I’ve ever 

seen— you don't even need a rack for it. Secondly, because it 
has such a long delay time, which can be used to store 
sounds and p lay them  back, you have, in essence, a 
“ Fripp-in-the-Box," if you will— meaning that you can use this 
box to stimulate the tape loop effects that have made Mr. 
Robert Fripp famous, without two tape machines. Because 
you have such a long time beween the time you play and the 
time it comes around again (from eight to sixteen seconds, 
maximum), you can sound like more than one player at any 
given moment.

As a matter of fact, one of the important functions of the 
E-H digital delay line is to overdub yourself live using the 
freeze function that takes whatever is in the “circuits’’ at the 
time and stores it. Then it plays it back right away. So you can

dub over that part, and layer it up. The designers have included 
a click track that you can hear, but which doesn't get recorded, 
to allow you to synchronize yourself. This unit also interfaces 
to the E-H line of deluxe rhythm boxes (and perhaps to some 
others) so that you can automatically sync the repeats to the 
tempo.

The E-H Digital Delay is also capable of producing a digital 
flange, which I like a lot. In sum, there is a lot that you can do 
with this unit, and in traditional E-H fashion it is priced at a 
half or a third of any sim ilar unit. The unit is quiet, easy to use 
and easy to stow away in a shoulderbag.

— P e te r M e n g a z io l
March, 1983/Guitar World

e le c tro -h a rm o n ix

The Digital also contains:
•  DIGITAL CHORUS which can 

be used at the SAME TIME 
as the delay and flange.

•  REVERSE SW ITCH-Not only 
can you lay down up to a 16 
second track, but with the 
flick of the reverse switch 
everything you played will 
instantly play BACKWARDS 
without losing a beat. And, 
you can then lay forward 
tracks on top of the 
backwards track— all while 
you’ re playing LIVE!

•  DOUBLE SW ITCH-Anything 
you lay down can play at half 
or double speed. And— you 
can lay down a normal speed 
track on top of the halved or 
double speed track— while 
you’ re playing LIVE!!

•  You can sing through the 
Digital, laying down multiple 
harmonies on top of each 
other each time the unit 
passes through its 16 second 
cycle where it instantly starts 
looping at the beginning 
again— all without losing a 
beat— all while you’ re 
playing LIVE!!!

•  You can invent a gigantic 
variety of unusual new sound 
effects of your own with 
combinations of settings.

Try the 16 Second Digital Delay 
at your favorite music store. If 
they don’t have it in stock, 
they can get one shipped _  
within 24 hours.

Mike Matthews 
Electro-Harmonix

27 West 23rd Street 
New York, N.Y. 10010 
(212) 741-1770
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exist on a very subliminal level, 
but I think they're kind of sepa
rate entities for me. I don't 
think I'd end up putting even 
strong political feelings into a 
song. I think I'd make a better 
political writer or pamphleteer; I 
feel that would make a stronger 
impact than simply putting things 
to music, 
CA: One last question, Is music 
a diversion, or escape, for you, 
or are you driven to make mu
s ic ... almost like a biological 
need? 
LF: It's a pretty strong need. 
Music is something that has been 

with me for as long as I can re
member, and has always been very 
important in my life. I'm not 
sure know what the physical mani
festations would be if I ever had 
to "withdraw" from making music, 
but I'm sure they would be pretty 
severe. 

I'm not s11re I know what the 
physical manifestations 
wo11ld be ii I ever hntl t,, 
'-,rithdraw"H from making 
m11sic, b11t 1•111 sure they would 
be 11retty 111•1•ere. 

Electro-Harmonix 
Digital Delay 
✓ The new Electro-Harmonix Digital Delay is the 

first offering by the newly reorganized E-H, and it 
they continue in this vein. the company will really 
give the Japanese something to worry about. 

First of all, this is the smallest long delay unit I've ever 
seen-you don't even need a rack for it. Secondly, because it 
has such a long delay time, which can be used to store 
sounds and play them back, you have, in essence. a 
"Fripp-in-the-Bo<,"~ you will-meaning that you can use this 
bo• to stimulate the tape loop eflecis that have made Mr. 
Robert Fripp famous. without two tape machines. Because 
you have such a long time beween the time you play and the 
time it comes around again (from eight to si•teen seconds. 
ma<imum), you can sound like more than one player at any 
given moment. 

As a matter of fact, one of the important functions of the 
E-H digital delay line is to overdub yourself live using the 
freeze function that takes whatever is in the ·circuits" at the 
time and stores it. Then it plays ii back right away. So you can 

dub over that part, and layer ii up. Ttle designers have included 
a click track tllat you can hear, but wtiich doesn't get recorded, 
to allow you to synchronize yourself. This unit also interfaces 
to the E-H line of deluxe rhythm boxes (and perhaps to some 
others) so that you can automatically sync the repeats to the 
tempo. . .. 

The E-H Digital Delay is also capable of producing a d191tal 
flange, which I like a lot. In sum, there is a lot that you can do 
with this unit, and in traditional E-H fashion it is priced at a 
hafl or a third of any similar unit. The unit is quiet, easy to use 
and easy to stow away in a shoulderbag. 

-Peter Mengaziol 
March, 1983/Guitar Work:I 
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continued from page 6 

Steve Roach Row (cassette). 
Steve Roach was a writer for Syn
apse and a member of Moe bi us, 
their house band. Aside from a 
track on "Music for the 21st Cen
tury" (reviewed May/Aug '82), this 
is his first solo release, Track 
two is a real nice free-form ring
modulator piece, track four has 
some lovely voice-like synthesis 
over very ethnic-sounding elec
tronic percussion, and track five 
is backwards sax and flute which 
somehow manages to sound surpris
ingly unhackneyed. The other 
three tracks are improvised solo
ing over a rhythmic background of 
the sort made famous by T. Dream, 
Klaus Schulze, Michael Hoenig, 
Michael Garrison, and many others. 
Even these tracks are extremely 
well done, with imagination and 
taste, An auspicious debut. $7 
from Eurock Distributing, PO Box 
4141, Torrance, CA 90510. 

Various International Friendship 
(Syncord 002), From Italy, Den
mark, Holland, U.S.A., Germany, 
and Japan, a diverse sampler on 
Rudiger Lorenz's label, One track 
by Rudiger, some minor involvement 
by Conrad Schnitzler, and it is 
not, shall we say, dance music, 
Also from Eurock Distribution. 

Peter Baumann Strangers in the 
Night (CBS 38903). A new ap
proach for new times -- gone for
ever are the dramatic instrumen
tals of the first two solos. Vo
calist/co-writer Eli Holland 
brings a much more polished sound 
than on "Repeat Repeat" (panned 
Sep/Oct '82), I miss the old 
stuff, but this album's really 
pretty nice -- and yes, the title 
track really is the old Sinatra 
vehicle. 

Jon Hassell Aka/Darbari/Java 
(Editions E.G. 31). "Aka/Darba
ri/Java" is a proposal for 'cof
fee-colored' classical music of 
the future -- both in terms of 
adoption of entirely new modes of 
structural organization and in 
terms of an expansion of the 'al
lowable' musical vocabulary in 
which one may speak", Not appre
ciably different from his other 
records, but that's fine with me. 

continued on page 28 
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